Wildflower Homeowners Association
 Minutes of Board of Directors Meeting
October 26, 2015
6:00 pm
The Board of Directors met in open session via the telephone to discuss policies and maintenance issues related to the Wildflower HOA.
The Board members in attendance at 6:00 pm: Gail Otter, President, Danielle Battut, Member-at-Large,  Terry Reimer, Chief Financial Officer, and Andy Lazzaretto, Secretary.  Vice-President Ron Thompson, was not able to join the meeting.  Steve and Carolyn Schwind, High Country Management, also attended the meeting.
Gail mentioned that Danielle had done a wonderful job of polling the HOA membership.  A total of 50 homeowners responded in a positive way and wanted to participate.  Most want a combo of cable TV and Wi-Fi (cable only 3, cable & Wi-Fi 44, and Wi-Fi only 3).  Gail said she has spoken to Butner HOA Services and they are prepared to include the billing as part of the quarterly HOA dues package.  Butner already does this for other HOAs.  If possible, Gail would like to see the service begin on Nov 1st, which is a Monday.  Sudden-Link reports that they are ready to work with our managers to do the conversion, which should take a week or two.  Unfortunately, a contract has yet to be received from Sudden-Link.  

Terry asked what financial obligations the HOA would have if we decide to go forward?  Details like this won’t be known until we receive a contract and review the specifics.

The Board generally discussed the pros and cons of coordinating this service with Sudden-Link and the homeowners.  The mechanics of administering such a program also came up along with several questions such as: How soon do we drop subscribers them if they are delinquent?  [One quarter was the consensus.]  How soon do we accept them back into the program?  [Two billing cycles was the consensus.]  

The Board agreed that the details need to be placed in a form which each homeowners will sign when they agree to the service.  

Gail pointed out that most people will save a substantial amount of money and the homeowners don’t want to be in arrears for any reason.

Board agreed to table the discussion until a contract is received from Sudden-Link.  

Gail brought up the status of existing satellite dishes.  Phil Freeman our roofer, is going to remove the out of service dishes when he does the roof walk.  Discussed the removal of the dishes in approximately two weeks.  

Plumber Robert Anderson has been repairing the pressure valves the last 3 weeks: he done 7 of the 10 of the buildings and should have the other 3 done in two weeks.  Anderson had to replace some of the piping which will add slightly to the cost.

Grant reported that the Jacuzzi heater was installed and is complete along with replacing a new underwater light.  A new exhaust vent for the pool heater is needed to bring the unit up to code.  $600 was needed and approved by the Board on a unanimous vote. 

Gail advised Terry that she had authorized Butner to take $1,000 from the Operating Fund for repair of the Jacuzzi heater.  She asked for it to come out of that fund as money from the operating fund only requires one signature and the deposit check was needed quickly to order the heater and Terry was on vacation for 2 weeks; Terry will confirm what fund it was taken from. 
CFO Terry Reimer reported that he is getting an estimate from our consultant to prepare the reserve study.  

The question of providing bike racks and the final notice to homeowners about removing existing satellite dishes was discussed.  The Board agreed to place a discussion of bike racks and satellite dishes on the next agenda.  

The President reminded the Board that a date for the Annual Budget meeting needs to be set and proposed March 5 as tentative target date.  Terry Reimer agreed to contact the Airtel Hotel and inquire on available rooms.  Gail reported that Alicia Dunn’s father Curt lived at Wildflower and died due to a motorcycle accident during the past week.

There being no further business the Board adjourned at 6:54 pm.

APPROVED BY THE BOARD ON, November 16, 2015
